Notice of CVEA Tariff Changes

ELECTRIC
March 1, 2023 i

Copper Valley Electric Association’s Board of Directors gives notice to its members of proposed
tariff changes. As proposed, the changes will be effective June 1, 2023. Below is a summary of
the proposed changes.

- The main purpose of these tariff changes is to modify residential and small commercial
rates as a result of the 2022 rate study:
o Transition both classes to unified rates of 11¢ per kWh within five years
= See schedule CB1, CB2, V1, and V2

- Other non-material changes — Updates to CVEA’s office hours, contact info, etc.
o 6.9 — Deposits
= (Clarify deposit language to include member regardless of service location
= Remove guarantee information in section 6.9A3
= Updated language on interest received for how our billing software handles
it
o 7 - Line Extensions
= Added clarification on length of time cost estimates are valid for
= Changed permanency criteria to be twelve as there was inconsistencies in
the tariff (section 4.1 and 7.11)
o 10— Billing and Collections
= Change delinquent/past due language to be consistent with our billing
process
= Remove 10.7 budget billing as other billing programs are not listed in the
tariff
o 17 — Net Metering
= Removed section relating to limitation of participants
= Modified language on waiving requirements of the switch
= Updated insurance language to be annual rather than specific dates

A full red-lined copy of the tariff changes is available at www.cvea.org

Detailed information regarding these changes may be obtained from Jaime Matthews, Chief
Financial Officer, CVEA, PO Box 45, Glennallen, AK 99588, phone: (907) 822-3211,
(907) 835-4301 or by email: JMatthews@cvea.org.

Any interested CVEA member may provide comments on the proposed tariff sheets either by hard
copy or email. Comments must be received by 5 p.m. Monday, May 8, 2023. A public hearing
has been scheduled as follows to receive member input on the proposed changes.

Monday, March 20, 2023, at 5:30 p.m. in the CVEA Glennallen and Valdez Office Board
Rooms
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